The Honourable Jim Prentice,
Minister of the Environment,

House of Commons, 

Ottawa. ON, K1A 0A6
RE: Legislation to Prohibit Bulk Export of Water

Dear Mr. Prentice,

The Canadian Federation of University Women (CFUW) has passed policy that supports the protection of Canada’s water resources because it is a non-renewable public resource.
Since 1892, governments in both the United States and Canada have recognized that water is a Public Trust in their laws, treaties and court decisions. The Great Lakes Charter of 1985 states that: “The water resources of the Great Lakes basin are precious public resources, shared and held in trust.”

CFUW applauds the promise made by your government in the Speech from the Throne on November 19, 2008: "To ensure protection of our vital resources, our Government will bring in legislation to ban all bulk water transfers or exports from Canadian freshwater basins."

We were also pleased to hear your promise
 the promise you made as Minister of the Environment that you would "introduce legislative measures to ensure that those kinds of large-scale commercial bulk exports would not be permitted under Canadian law."  This is something that “Canadians have spoken about quite clearly."
This important legislation gives Canadians a strong, clear message that the Government of Canada is committed to protecting Canada’s resources in the public interest.
CFUW looks forward to the early introduction of this promised legislation to protect Canada’s water resources on behalf of the people of Canada.
Founded in 1919, CFUW is a national, voluntary, self-funded, non-partisan organization of women graduates and students in 118 clubs across Canada, who are working to improve the status of women and girls, education, peace, justice and human rights. CFUW is a non-governmental organization with special consultative status at the United Nations (ECOSOC) and it belongs to the Sectoral Committee on Education of the Canadian Sub-commission for UNESCO. CFUW is one of 79 affiliates of the International Federation of University Women (IFUW) 
 Yours sincerely,
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Patricia DuVal, President, Canadian Federation of University Women
� Embassy Magazine, November 26, 2008





